
	
St. George’s Episcopal Church

Vestry Meeting

	Date:
May 16, 2021


Presiding:  Cam Mathis
Beginning Time:  11:30a.m.

Recorder:  Debbie Shumans

Ending Time:
12:42 p.m.

Location:   Zoom

	Attending: Fr. David Lemburg, Debbie Shumans (clerk), Ed Reames, Pat Leslie (Treasurer) Claudia Griffis, Beth Vickers, Sheila Meredith, Cam Mathis, Evelyn Reierson
Absent:  

Guest(s):


	Call to Order
	Fr. David called the meeting to order with prayer.  The minutes are posted on the St. George’s website.  

	Financials
	· Treasurers Report – Pat Leslie reported. Reports attached to original of these minutes.

· Discretionary Fund – A basket has been placed in the nave.  Pat checks, records, and give these monies to Fr. David.  The usher cash form will begin in use again.  

· Distribution - Fr. Craig and Fr. David have an accounting of how and to whom this money is distributed, however no names are shared.  

· Discretionary Donations made through Realm are deposited into the checking account and recorded in the appropriate General Ledger line item.  If Fr. David or Fr. Craig need access to these monies, a check will need to be written for distribution.  If the cash donation is received with a notation from whom it comes, this can be added to your giving for tax purposes.  
· We received the bill from Metal Crafts from the skylight repair for $530. Since this is over $500 the Vestry must approve.  The power of purse was given to Ed Reams for this project so no additional approval was needed.  

	Old Business
	· Columbarium
· Design – In progress.
· Legal/Scope of Use – In progress.  There are three other churches in the diocese that have a columbarium and information has been requested from them. 
· Up-keep/Names – Mary Dawkins grave needs to have a maker with her name on it.  Kim Manigault wants to order a marker for Lacey from the military and Fr. David and Fr. Craig are working with her on that.  

	
	· Solar Lighting – Ed Reames got a couple of units in and they are being charged and tested now

	New Business
	· Continued Services at present time.
· Since Thursday there has been a discussion in the Diocese and the items tested were communion in both kinds.  The mechanism for making this happen is what needs to be discussed.  Fr. David and Fr. Craig share the idea that there would be a bread priest and wine priest.  The bread would be distributed.  The wine priest would go down the center aisle and offer intinction for those desiring wine.  The Priest, or if needed, the Eucharistic Lay Minister, would perform the intinction.  Action/follow-up - Share your thoughts with Fr. David and Fr. Craig regarding ways to provide the eucharist in both kind.


	
	· Nursery
· One of the Vestry needs to check in with the nursery worker each Sunday to be sure everything is running smoothly or if there are some needs. Please invite them to join us at coffee hour.  

	
	· Yard Maintenance

· Needed tasks have been itemized and published.  Parishioners are helping and the status of each task is posted in the bulletin.

· Regular yard worker – We asked Brian to stop the vacant lot cutting during the non-growing season.  Brian would prefer to continue so that it does not get so overgrown that his equipment cannot handle it.  This causes equipment damage with high overgrowth.  
· Fr. David suggested that we look at the wooded area as a separate project and focus on the yard property, etc.  

Action/follow-up - Bring your ideas for maintenance for the corner lot to the next meeting.  



	
	· Checking on Parishioners (telephone, virtual, etc.)

· This Wednesday would be Lacey Manigault’s birthday.  You might want to reach out to Kim Manigault on that day.  Frances Emmons 85th birthday is May 21st. Her son and partner are coming to Savannah to celebrate with her.  Kim Manigault turns 80 this month. 

· Claudia Griffis has gotten no replies from attempted contact with Melissa Friel.  Claudia will try to call this week. Fr. David has had contact with the Friel family and they have told him that they are going to another location, but to not stop contacting them.  
· Darlene Obadiah and Allan Sanborn are new comers and we glad to see them.  The Israel’s are attending on-line at this point.  

	
	· Day of Pentecost May 23rd
· Next Sunday wear read.  

· We will also have an enhanced coffee hour the end of the month.

· Community of St. Joseph’s

· For the homeless in Savannah.  Fr. Jamie started this service.  There used to be a priest to serve them but there is not a designated priest currently. What is being asked of us by the Diocese is that each church provide a priest and money for breakfast food one Sunday a year.  We can go and worship with them on that Sunday if we desire.  There are 38 locations of homeless camps in Savannah.  
· Amaeus House needs clothes.

	
	· What Next

· Vestry may meet in person if we decide to make a change.  
Action/follow-up - The thought at this point is to continue on Zoom.  

· Then next business Vestry meeting is June 20th which is Father’s Day. Fr. Craig will be out of town.  Evelyn Reierson will also be out of town.  Fr. David will be here to serve. 
· June 7-12 Fr. David will be on vacation at the Farm with the family.  Fr. Craig will serve when Fr. David is not here. May 27th, Thursday, Fr. David will not be available and Fr. Craig will serve.  



